DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – January 10, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, January 10, 2008.  After a short delay to reach a quorum, chairman Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Douglas Bennett, Bill Dennison, Ellen Douglas, Lauri Duesler, Chuck Goodlet, Ray Phelps, and April Pieper.  Those absent were:  Vennia Butts, Pam Carter, Shelly Hendricks and Kim Shepherd.

YOUTH SERVICE CENTER GRANT – Mr. Dennison requested that Tamara McPheron, coordinator of the NHHS Youth Service Center, address the council at the beginning of the business session.  Ms. McPheron distributed a flyer, copies of the last Advisory Council Meeting minutes, as well as statistics from the needs survey, and the cover pages for the Youth Service Center continuation grant for next year and the first year of operation.  During her presentation, Ms. McPheron stated that the teachers are now working with a larger number of disadvantaged students in their classrooms as the percentage of free lunch students has increased.

ORDER # 08-065 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Douglas Bennett to adopt the agenda.  

ORDER # 08-066 – APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by April Pieper to approve the minutes of the December regular meeting.

ORDER # 08-067 - MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the November 2007 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo account, as well as the November Instructional Funds report.  

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – The following were recognized as visitors at the January meeting:  Judy Campbell and Tamara McPheron.

ORDER # 08-068 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF ADOPTION OF AGENDA – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the second reading of the adoption of the December meeting agenda.

ORDER # 08-069 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF NOVEMBER MINUTES – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the second reading of the November meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 08-070 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the second reading of the October 2007 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo accounts, as well as the October Instructional Funds report.  

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Ellen Douglas distributed a handout dealing with the senior’s writing portfolio deadlines.

CATS RESULTS – The special education department representative will be present at the February SBDM meeting.

ORDER # 08-071 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSALS – Mrs. Judy Campbell was present at the meeting to discuss new courses proposed by the Curriculum Committee.  The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the following course additions to the NHHS Curriculum Guide.  All new proposals follow the recommendations and outlines supplied by the Kentucky Department of Education.

· A computer literacy program for 9th & 10th graders entitled IC3 Certification

· Agriculture Employability Skills is a class for seniors, who would intern or co-op with employers in the area, receiving 2 hours credit

ORDER # 08-072 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF JANUARY PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – Mr. Dennison reported that two teachers have been recommended for hire in January.  Ashley Bender replaces German teacher Jessica Bratcher who resigned due to health reasons.  Mary Kay Hearne has returned from retirement to replace Charla Burchett who has married and moved out of state.  Two vacancies include an EBD instructional assistant position and football coaching positions.  The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Douglas Bennett to approve the personnel recommendations for January 2008.

ORDER # 08-073 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF $5000 ALLOTMENT TO MARCHING BAND FOR THE MEMORIAL DAY PARADE TRIP – The Marching Band has been invited to participate in the Memorial Day Parade in Washington, DC.  The boosters are looking for sponsorships to help make up ½ of the $60,000-plus cost to attend.  The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Ellen Douglas to contribute $5000 from the Bingo funds to offset the cost of the trip for the band to Washington, DC.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· A Site-based roundtable discussion with the Hardin County School board members will be held on January 24, at 5:30 pm in the library/media center at North Hardin High School.  Please let Mr. Dennison know if you’ll be attending.

· The symphonic band will be playing at the state KMEA conference.  This is an audition/invitation only event and an honor to be requested again.

· Brian Froedge has been named the KMEA High School Music Educator of the Year.

· Miriam Cho placed second in the state Martin Luther King, Jr, essay contest.

· The basketball teams have been doing a great job!

· The wrestling team is doing well.

· The dance team will be performing at the Shelby County and Taylor County basketball games.

· The swim team will be participating in a big meet during the coming weekend.

· The ceremony and reception for honoring the 1982 Boys Basketball team, and naming the Gym and the Stadium after Ron Bevars and Ray Story will take place between the boys and girls basketball games on Saturday, January 12, at NHHS.

ORDER # 08-074 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Douglas Bennett to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

